
Robert P. Krieger 
VP Business Process 
Improvement 

UGI Utilities, Inc. 
2121 City Line Road 
Bethlehem, PA 18017 

(484) 256-3469 Telephone (direct)

February 9, 2024 
VIA EFILE 

Ms. Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Commonwealth Keystone Building 
400 North Street, 2nd Floor North 
Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265 

RE: PA PUC v. UGI Utilities, Inc., Docket No. C-2018-3005151 
Semiannual Leak Survey Information (Public Version) 

Dear Ms. Chiavetta: 

This letter serves as notice that UGI Utilities Inc. - Gas Division (“UGI Gas” or the “Company”) 
is submitting its Confidential Semiannual Leak Survey Information (“Report”) through the 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission’s ("Commission") Confidential Sharepoint site.   

The Report is being submitted pursuant to Section III (Terms and Conditions of Settlement), 
Paragraph C (Mechanical Tees) of the Settlement approved in the Commission’s Opinion and 
Order, entered October 29, 2020, in the above referenced docket. Pursuant to this Section, 
UGI Gas agreed to provide information for the Commission’s Bureau of Investigation and 
Enforcement (“I&E”) to evaluate regarding the ongoing effectiveness of the Semiannual Leak 
Survey. 

This Confidential 2023 Report is provided for the year-end results. 

UGI Gas will continue providing updated reports on a semiannual basis as the surveys are 
completed. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (484) 256-3469. 

Respectfully, 



Robert Krieger 
Vice President - Business Process Improvement 
UGI Utilities, Inc. 

 
cc: Michael L. Swindler, Deputy Chief Prosecutor Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement mswindler@pa.gov 
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